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Belfield Community School
Dinner Money Policy
September 2020
Due to COVID19 all Dinner Money needs to be paid via the online method. If you need help with this please contact the school office 01706 341363 or email at office@belfield.rochdale.sch.uk
Belfield Community School is responsible for the collection and reconciliation of all school dinner money and is liable for all arrears and non payments.  

Parents of children in Key Stage 2 are responsible for providing a lunch for their child(ren), this may be in the form of a paid meal, application of a free meal entitlement or a packed lunch from home.

Parents must pay for school meals IN ADVANCE unless their child(ren) have a free school meal entitlement.  School will carry application forms for free school meals and will be happy to assist parents with applications.  

Belfield Community School has a clear set of procedures for the payment and collection of school meal money and any arrears that occur.

· School dinner money should be sent into school on a Monday morning to pay for school meals for that current week.  Payments should be in the envelope provided by school and clearly marked with your child’s name, class, date and ‘Dinner Money’.  
· School meals may be paid for in cash or by cheque. Cheques should be made payable to ‘Belfield Community School’.  Parents must be aware that in the event of a ‘bounced’ cheque, an admin fee will be charged and all future payments must be in cash. We now have a new online payment system which the office will be happy to assist you in setting up an account. This is the system we have to use due to COVID19
· Reminders will be sent to parents who have not paid for school meals on Tuesday of each week. 
· If arranged with School payments will be accepted up to the Friday morning of that week.
· A Further text will be sent if a second weeks’ meals are not paid for. 
· Then following this text a letter will be sent to parents to explain that payment is required or a packed lunch will have to be provided.
· In the event that a school dinner is expected when arrears stand at two weeks then parents will be contacted by one of the safeguarding team at school.
· If at any time you are struggling to pay please contact Mrs Farrell or Ms Wilson and we will look at a possible solution.

· Records of non-payment will be kept on the on line monitoring system at school
· If your child is absent from school and meals have been paid for, these will be carried forward as credits and the following weeks payments will be adjusted accordingly.  
· We want to work with you so please do not hesitate to contact us if you are facing any hardships. 
Signed by……………………………………..Headteacher
To be reviewed September  2020









